NEWS LETTER
Bratisa CoruMsra DivisioN

Membershup of the B.C. Division, Canadian Anaesthetists’ Society, now
totals 114, 16 of these being Members Elect The B.C. Division has seven business
and scientific meetings scheduled for the 1958-9 session

September 19, 1958—Dr. Hurold Rice, Research Director, St. Paul's Hospital,
Vancouver, B.C., “This Will Take Your Breath Away” (A Review of Pul-
monary Function Tests)

October 17, 1958—Dr J. G. Foulks, Professor of Pharmacology, University of
British Columbia, “The Newer Concept of Shock Mechanism”

January 23, 1959—Dr A W Conn, Hospital for Sick Children, Toronto, “Anaes-
thesia for Cardiovascular Surgery”

February 20, 1959—Dr. F P. Haugen, Division of Anesthesia, Umversity of
Oregon Medical School Portland, Oregon, “Recent Trends 1n Anaesthesia”

March 24, 1959—Dr P R Bromage, Royal Victonia Hospital, Montreal, “On
Kicking against the Pricks”

April 18, 1959--Victoria Meeting

May 30, 1959—Annual Dinner Meeting

Dr David Allan 1s completing his residency tramnmg 1n anaesthesia at the
Hospatal for Sick Children in Toronto

Dr. Gordon J Fyfle and Dr James A. Gibson, who recently received their
certification, have established a private practice of anaesthesia in the new Surrey
General Hospital

Dr. A K. Gibbons 1s associated m practice withh Dr ] J Carroll and Associates
at Grace and Burnaby Hosputals.

Dr L. C Jenkmns, who recently returned from a McLaughlin Travelling Fellow-
ship 1n Anaesthesia has joined Associated Anaesthetic Services and the Depart-
ment of Anaesthesia, Vancouver General Hospital

Dr Irene Millar is completing her anaegsthesia traimng at the Hospital for
Sick Children, Toronto

Dr M L Miller, who recently received her certification, has left for a year of
travel in Great Britamn and Ireland

Dr. R. § Mo, who 1ecently completed his fellowship traming has joined
Dr. J. J. Carroll and Associates at Grace and Burnaby Hospitals.

Dr D. A. Walker is completing his anaesthesia traming at the Sick Children’s
Hospital m Los Angeles.

Dr H. A. Kester has been elected Vice-Charrman of the Western Biennial
Conference

Dr. J B. Fulton and Di. H B Graves have been elected Governors of the
Western Biennial Conference.
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The Annual Meeting of the Section of Anaesthesia of the College of Physicians
and Surgeons of Saskatchewan was held on October 15 in Regina.

Dr. L. C. Skinner of Maryfield 1s in traimng with the Associate Anaesthetists
mn Regina.

Dr. . Pearson arrived from England m October to join the Department of
Anaestaesia, University Hospital, Saskatoon, as Assistant Resident

Dr. Allen B. Dobkin was invited to take part i the programme of the Congress
of Brazilian Anesthesiologists which met at Recife, Pernambuco, Brazil, from
November 9 to 15. He discussed the role of the anaesthetist in the management
of severe respiratory depression.

Dr F. C Haley was appomted Instructor in Anaesthesia i the Department
of Anaesthesia at the University Hospital, Saskatoon, upon completion of his
residency

New Brunswick Division

We welcome two new members to the division, Dr. Jean Caron is practising
in Bathurst, and Dr. Egbert Daigle has joined the Moncton Anaesthetic Service,
and will be working manly at the Hétel Dieu in Moncton.

Work is progressmg on schedule for the Maritime Meeting to be held at the
Brunswick Hotel in Moncton, April 17 and 18. Members outside the Marntimes
will be welcome, and can obtamn more mformation from Dr ] A. Dobson,
521 Blythwood Avenue, Moncton, N B



